
HOUSE COMMITTEE ON TRANSPORTATION

January 22, 1998 Field TripóODOT District 3 Maintenance Headquarters, Salem

8:00 a.m. Not recorded

MEMBERS PRESENT: Rep. Mike Lehman, Vice-Chair

Rep. Richard Devlin

Rep. Jeff Kropf

Rep. Jerry Krummel

Rep. Jane Lokan

Rep. Larry Wells

MEMBER EXCUSED: Rep. Bob Montgomery, Chair

Rep. Jim Hill

Rep. Jackie Taylor

Rep. Vicki Walker

STAFF PRESENT: Janet Adkins, Administrator

Brad Daniels, Administrative Support

MEASURE/ISSUES HEARD: Informational tour of the Oregon Department of Transportationís 

District 3 Maintenance Headquarters 

These minutes are in compliance with Senate and House Rules. Only text enclosed in quotation marks reports a speakerís exact words. For complete contents, please refer to the tapes.

Comments

This informational trip to the Oregon Department of Transportationís (ODOT) District 3 Maintenance Headquarters in 



Submitted By, Reviewed By,

Brad Daniels, Janet Adkins,

Administrative Support Administrator

Salem was not recorded. District 3 is one of 16 ODOT districts and covers much of the area around Salem and 
McMinnville. While displaying paving and maintenance machinery to the committee members, ODOT managers and 
employees touched on the wide range of their responsibilities, from traffic control and emergency response to road grading 
and clean-up. Committee members showed particular interest in the equipment that had been modified by facility 
employees, the incident response team and the level of partnership between ODOT and local governments. No bills were 
discussed or official action taken. 


